
Foothill Elementary PTA Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, January 10th, 2018, 10:00 a.m. 

Meeting called by Amy Oakey 
 
 

 
Attendance: 
Suzy Baller, Erin Barnes, Cynthia Salazar, Brenda Anderson, Kathleen Cochran, 
Greg Scalfani, Jenny Riggs, Erin Zimmerman, Becky Jesperson, Leah Thomas, 
Amy Oakey, Angela Jones, Aerwyn Whitlock, Mary Billings, Principal Brunner, 
Female members of SALT, Lexie Sakar 
 
Welcome 
Amy Oakey welcomed everyone  
 
Treasurer Report: 
Angela Jones shared the current report. She mentioned that teachers each 
received $10-11 per student and the aides are in place. Amy Oakey 
commented that 3 aides were hired and helping right now, in addition to what 
they had, so there are now 6 aides. 
 
SALT Business: 
SALT team girls presented about the coat drive. They said 297 items were 
collected and shared with 4 Utah County locations and 2 in Salt Lake City. The 
Clark family provided donuts and milk for the class with the most donations.  
 
SALT will be selling Val-o-grams from February 6-13 and delivering them on 
February 14th. They will be available during Parent Teacher conferences, during 
lunch, recess and after school. Mrs. Wakamatsu would provide a flyer to the PTA 
to send out. Val-o-grams are a note and a treat.  
 
School Business:        
Mr. Brunner shared that they have organized a Literacy Committee. One 
teacher from each grade is on the committee. Notes will be sent home about 
how to study Lexia at home to further this effort. In addition, the school will have 
a reading contest from January 22-February 2. There will be an online form to 
track minutes. The office will have a sheet for those who do not have access to 
a computer. The top 2 readers from each class will go to Pizza Pie Café with the 
principal. 
 
Battle of the Books: 
Erin Barnes shared what the group has been doing. They have been playing 
games to see what they know and would be making a 20 book club and hang 
pictures of those children who read 20 of the books. 



Book Fair: 
Amy Oakey said Darlene is the chair if there are questions and that volunteers 
are needed. In addition, she said it would be February 6-9. 
 
Knowledge Bowl: 
Lexie Sakar mentioned a need to collect from more students and asked for 
suggestions in this. Budgets were confirmed as well. 
 
Spelling Bee: 
It was shared that the trophies are ordered and that a pronouncer had been 
found. Mr. Brunner would be presenting trophies at the end of the program.  
 
Box Tops: 
There was a contest in December and 2000 tops were earned.    
 
Art: 
Mary Billings shows what they were able to do with their art budget. She is also in 
need of an art mom for Miss Mill’s class. 
 
 
   

Calendar Items 
Date Time Event 
Monday, January 15  No School – MLK Jr. Day 
January 22-Feb 2  Reading Contest 
Thursday, February 1 6 p.m. Spelling Bee 
February 7-8  Parent/Teacher Conferences 
February 6-9  Book Fair 
Tuesday, February 13 11:45 a.m. SCC Meeting 
Wednesday, February 14  Class Valentine Parties 
Monday, February 19  No School – President’s Day 
Friday, February 23  End of Trimester 2 

 


